
MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

HON. KIM REYNOLDS 

  GOVERNOR 

HON. PAUL D. PATE 

  SECRETARY OF STATE 

HON. ROB SAND  

  AUDITOR OF STATE 

HON. ROBY SMITH 

  TREASURER OF STATE 

HON. MIKE NAIG 

  SECRETARY OF AGRICULTURE 

AOS Claim 2314
TOS Job # ____ 

CAPITOL BUILDING 

DES MOINES, IOWA 50319 

PHONE: 515 281-5368 

May 6, 2024 

Accounting Department 
Office of the Treasurer 
Lucas Building 
321 E 12th Street 
Des Moines, IA, 50319 

The Executive Council, in a meeting held on today’s date, approved the Department of Corrections – Fort 

Dodge for a supplemental emergency allocation in the amount of $1,007.77. This brings the total allocation to 

$177,528.74. On May 9, 2022, Fort Dodge Correctional Facility Cedar Unit was damaged by a hot water tank 

leak. Request was to cover repair costs. 

This represents full and final payment and this allocation will be closed.

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL OF IOWA 

Kristi Onstot 
Acting Executive Secretary 

cc: Beth Skinner, Director, Department of Corrections  

Dru Saathoff, Associate Warden of Administration, Department of Corrections – Fort Dodge 

Jennifer Kleene, DAS 

Matt Bender, Department of Management  

Heather Hackbarth, Department of Management 



 
 
 

 

OFFICE OF AUDITOR OF STATE  
STATE OF IOWA 

State Capitol Building 

Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0004 

Telephone (515) 281-5834      Facsimile (515) 281-6518 

Rob Sand 

Auditor of State 

 

April 10, 2024 

Victoria Newton 
Executive Council 
L O C A L 

Subject: Cedar Unit Hot Water Tank Leak on May 9, 2022 
 Fort Dodge Correctional Facility – Department of Corrections 
 Claim Dated January 25, 2023 
 AOS Claim ID: 2314 

The Department’s request included a supplemental allocation request of $1,007.77 
because additional damages were identified.  We recommend Executive Council approval 
of the supplemental allocation of $1,007.77, which increases the allocation to 
$177,528.74.  In accordance with Executive Council policy, we have examined the invoices 
and supporting documentation for final payment related to this loss.  We have found the 
items to be in order as shown below: 

Documented request  $    177,528.74  

 Executive Council allocation (Revised)  $ 177,528.74 

 Less: 
 Previous payments $ 0.00 
 This payment    177,528.74 
  Total $     177,528.74 

 Remaining Executive Council allocation $ 0.00 
 
As requested by the Department, we recommend that reimbursement be made to 

the Department of Administrative Services in the amount of $177,528.74. This represents 
full and final payment on this allocation.  

.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Brian R. Brustkern, CPA 
Deputy Auditor of State 

 

cc: Beth Skinner, Director, Department of Corrections 
 Dru Saathoff, Associate Warden, Fort Dodge Correctional Facility 

  



 
 
 
 
FORT DODGE CORRECTIONAL FACILITY 

DON HARRIS, WARDEN                                     KIM REYNOLDS, GOVERNOR 
1550 L STREET, FORT DODGE, IOWA 50501-5767                                                                                                              ADAM GREGG, LT. GOVERNOR      
TELEPHONE:   [515] 574-4700                                                                                                                                             BETH SKINNER, PHD, DIRECTOR 
FAX:   [515] 574-4750                                                                                                                                                          DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS 
                                                                                                                                                                                               
 

March 8, 2024 

 

Executive Council of Iowa 

Capitol Building 

Des Moines, IA 50319 

 

RE:  AOS Claim 2314 Payment Request 

 

Honorable Council Members: 

 

This project has officially been closed by DAS and we are now seeking reimbursement for the claim.  I have attached 

the documentation provided by DAS Finance regarding payments made.  The original allocation was in the amount of 

$176,520.97.  Please note that the actual project came in at $177,528.74.  The accounting information needed for 

reimbursement is listed below: 

 

MM22 $152,210.17 Accounting String = 0017-335-MM22-0304 Program 929000 

DA23    $25,318.57 Accounting String = 0506-335-DA23-0304 Program 929000 

 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 
  

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Dru Saathoff 

Associate Warden of Administration 

 

Cc: Tammy Hollingsworth, Office of the Auditor 

       Jennifer Kleene, DAS 

       DAS Finance Infrastructure 
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